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The Committee is invited to note verbal updates on the following issues:-

HEALTH REFORM

Leader and Cabinet Member for Health Reform – Mr P B Carter, CBE:

1. Progress in working with health partners on local care and implementation

PUBLIC HEALTH

Cabinet Member for Adult Social Care and Public Health – Mr G K Gibbens: 

1. Key Developments in Sustainability and Transformation Programme: 

a) Appointment of Simon Perks as Director for System Transformation, 
progressing work on developing Integrated Commissioning and one Kent 
and Medway CCG. 

b) Development of Winter Pressure plan for Kent and Medway – Ivor Duffy is 
Operations Manager.

2. Kent and Medway Care Record moving to Phase 2 of the project which will start 
to work on procurement. The KMCR will be a new umbrella database that draws 
relevant information from existing systems; and then makes it available to those 
that need to use it – doctors, nurses, care workers, paramedics etc. and, 
importantly, to individual patients and the public so they can see their own data.

3. Local Care – two Deep Dives to take place in November and December to 
review the plans and £32m spend. New governance to start in January, placing 
more accountability on Local Implementation and with a revised senior 
leadership group chaired by Paul Carter. 



4. Attended the National Children’s and Adults Social Care Conference in 
Manchester, 14-16 November

Director of Public Health – Mr A Scott-Clark:

1. Local Government Association publication on sector-led improvement in public 
health

2. Department of Health and Social Care publication ‘Prevention is better than 
cure’


